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Recently Deceased We remember in our prayers all those that have died recently, 
especially,  Bernard Murphy, late Ballygall Road East (Apartments), also Dan Hanley late 
Beneavin College & Rachel McKenna-Marshall late St. Kevin‟s College.  
Summer Dues 
The Summer Dues collection for the support of priests will be launched next weekend. This 
collection along with the Christmas & Easter Dues has been a major support to the clergy 
throughout the diocese.  
Thank you for your loyal support to both the common fund & the Share fund each week. This 
is also being supported through the „Tap & Go‟ machine at the back of the church.(The Family 
Offering supports the parish in its daily administration) 

60th Anniversary Celebrations – Mass 11.30 16th June 2024 
The final touches for next Sunday‟s celebrations are being put together this week. Invites 

have been sent/given out. If you or someone you know hasn‟t received an invite let this 

message suffice. All are welcome and invited to join with Archbishop Dermot Farrell in 

celebrating Mass at 11.30. There will not be 10am Mass next Sunday to enable preparations 

to take place. Afterwards refreshments are available in Sacred Heart School Hall. A chance to 

meet familiar faces. 

As part of our celebrations, we intend to have a “Ballygall Abroad” similar to the one that we 
do at Christmas time. If you would like to send greetings to your loved ones, living abroad, on 
the occasion of the Parish‟s 60th anniversary on 16th June please drop in their details to the 
office before Thursday 13th June. 

Parish News   

In recent weeks we learned that Fr Joe will be leaving Ballygall. This will be happening at the 
end of June.  In appreciation for his work and dedication in our parish the PPC are inviting 
parishioners who would like to contribute to a parting gift to do so. Envelopes are available in 
the church porches and can be returned to the parish office or either post box in the porches.   

Twin Pillars – St Mary’s & St. Andrew’s 
In his homily for the Feast of St Kevin at St Mary‟s Pro-Cathedral on Monday, Archbishop 
Farrell said: 

 The Church is called to work actively towards restoring a living heart to our cities. 

 The centre of a city – its heart – needs people, and people need worthy spaces to live and 
to be – to be with each other, and to be with „the Other‟ – Our God who constantly creates 
us and recreates us. 

 A living Church is a community that looks towards the other and goes out towards the other, 
not only to new generations in new places, but also in new ways in old places. 

 In that spirit, I am asking the Holy Father to designate St Mary‟s as the Cathedral for Dublin 
as part of a renewed pastoral and missionary strategy at the centre of our Diocese. 

 This will involve having St Mary‟s and St Andrew‟s (Westland Row) as twin pillars for the 
worthy celebration of Catholic life in Dublin in its liturgical, pastoral and cultural dimensions. 

Marino Institute – certificate in Spirituality & Human Development 
A two-year part-time evening programme accredited by Marino Institute of Education. 
Participants can also join the programme on a one-year basis if they cannot commit 
themselves to two years. Those who complete the two years will be awarded an Adult 
Education Certificate in Spirituality and Human Development. The programme takes place on 
Tuesday evenings. See porch for more details see www.mie.ie/spirituality or contact Dr. Mary 
Gao: 087 450 8549/ Email: mary.gao@mie.ie 

Alpha Faith Programme 
Bayside Alpha are hosting on Zoom a free summer school on prayer starting on the 16th of 
June from 7:30pm to 8:30pm for 7 Sundays. Each session is stand-alone so you can attend 
as many or as few as you wish. To join email Paul at alphabayside@gmail.com. 

Mass Intentions Monday June 10th to Sunday June 16th  

Mon 10th 7.25 
Sean & Frances 

Ingoldsby 
10.00 Thanksgiving Mass 

Tue 11th 7.25 Special Intention 10.00 Ena O‟Sullivan & Dinny O Sullivan 

Wed 12th 7.25 Paddy Fowler 10.00 Katherine & Frank Doorly 

Thurs 13th 7.25 Pat Ryan  10.00 Mary, Esther & Richard Delahoyde  

Fri 14th 7.25  10.00 Thomas Ryan  

Sat 15th  
10.00 The People of the Parish  

Confessions available after 
10.00am Mass. 

6.30pm Patrick Cullen  

Sun 16th 

 
11.30 

Augustine & Mary Joyce & family; Brigid & Thomas O Donoghue 
& family; Edward Fitzgerald.  
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